

June Meeting Highlights


Twenty-one members gathered at Chartiers County Club on June 18 meeting.  Lonnie Todd welcomed all attendees and guests were recognized.  James Guttman introduced Bill Bray, Scott Bray and Chad Bray from the Cincinnati area.  

Coast Guard News


CDR Hudson reported that security issues continue with random patrols and vessel boarding.  The Regional Port Security Plan has been completed and submitted.

The intermediate proposal for Vessel Plans does not appear to include any changes.  Companies should follow the model plan drafted by the AWO.  Submission deadline date is December of 2003 to insure approval of the plan by June 2004.

Efforts are underway to modify the license document renewal procedure.  This change would allow an individual to appear in person at the local MSO to verify identification.  This would save the individual and/or company travel expenses to Toledo, Memphis or Baltimore and only apply to renewals.  Implementation is expected by early fall.


A Marine Event Data Sheet was distributed to luncheon attendees.  This provides information regarding full and partial closures and a copy is attached (See Attachment 1) to this newsletter.


The Change of Command installing CDR Briggs will occur July 31st at Heinz Field.  CDR Hudson notified the membership that this would be the last meeting he could be attending.  He voiced appreciation for all the cooperation and professionalism that the Waterways Association has provided over his three year term in Pittsburgh. On behalf of the Association, Lonnie thanked CDR Hudson for all his support and guidance.  He will be greatly missed.

Army Corps of Engineers


James Edinger delivered the attached lock closure report. 

(See Attachment 2)

It was also noted that over the last six months there has been eleven river structure accidents.  Companies should advise their boat captains to initiate caution. 
National Weather Service


Bill Drzal presented the attached weather report, highlighting the recent mild temperatures.  (See Attachment 2)
Navigation Committee Report


Dick Ehringer reported that equipment will be moved into the Port Marion location over this weekend.  Work is scheduled to begin next week.

Dick also asked James Edinger a question regarding the Lock #2 dam bridge renovation.  James reported that the Conrail bridge work will be completed by the railroad.  The Corp. of Engineers will be coordinating with the railroad on the timing of this work.  The membership was assured that there will be no change in the pool level until the bridge repair is completed.  There is no timeline for completion of this project due to a shortage of funds. 

Legislative Committee Report


The President’s budget has been passed with no mark-up on appropriations.  Confirmation regarding funding is still being awaited.


Since the departure of Barry Palmer from DINAMO, the Waterways Association will be investigating if there is a need for increased participation from the Association to maintain our interests in Washington.  Further reports will be provided regarding this issue.

Port of Pittsburgh Commission

Due to a conflicting board meeting, no representatives were available to attend the meeting.  No report was provided.
Other Meeting Comments


The meeting was concluded with Lonnie thanking everyone for their attendance.


July Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for July 9th at the Chartiers Country Club.  Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at Noon.  Please call, email or fax the response form below by July 3, 2003 if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting.
Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Membership Meeting

Chartiers Country Club

July 9, 2003 at 11:45 a.m.

Luncheon:

  Menu:
Tossed Green Salad 

   (Choice of Raspberry Vinaigrette/Ranch Dressing)


Chicken Boursin
  (stuffed with soft herbed Boursin cheese)


Vegetable Medley


Apple Pie Ala mode
  Cost:
$20/per person
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:______________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Friday, July 3rd to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 285-8347

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
wapgh@zoominternet.net
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